
   

 

 

Bethel Lutheran Church 

S77 W18426 Janesville Road 

Muskego, WI 53150 

262-679-1616 

www.bethelmuskegoelc.org 

June 2018 Monthly                                                   

Vision Newsletter 



2  

 

YOU’RE INVITED! 

To join in on… 
31st Thursday (May) 

  Synod Assembly  

  Mary Linsmeier teachers clean-up day 

1st Friday 

  Synod Assembly 

2nd Saturday  

  Synod Assembly 

7:30 am 11th step Prayer & Meditation 

7:30 pm Alcoholics Anonymous 

3rd Sunday   

8:30 am Worship with Pastor Kelli 

8:30 am Sunday school at Bethel 

  Congregational Meeting 

1-4:00 pm Lutherdale - Faith, Family & Fun 

4 - 7:00 pm Rummage Sale drop-off  

4th Monday 

4 - 7:00 pm Rummage Sale drop-off  

5th Tuesday   

9-3:00 pm Office Hours 

4:30 pm Marketing Team Meeting 

5:30 pm Education Meeting 

4 - 7:00 pm Rummage Sale drop-off    

6th Wednesday  

9-3:00 pm Office Hours 

6:00 pm Bible Study 

7:00 pm Evening Worship 

4 - 7:00 pm Rummage Sale drop-off    

7th Thursday   

9:00 am-5 pm Rummage Sale 

8th Friday  

9:00 am-5 pm Rummage Sale 

9th Saturday  

7:30 am 11th step Prayer & Meditation 

9:00 am-12 pm Rummage Sale 

7:30 pm Alcoholics Anonymous 

10th Sunday   

8:30 am Worship with Pastor Kelli 

           Noisy Can - Safe Babies, Healthy Families 

12th Tuesday  

9-3:00 pm Office Hours 

4:30 pm St. Vincent de Paul Meal 

13th Wednesday- Cousins Subs Fundraiser Day  

9-3:00 pm Office Hours 

6:00 pm Bible Study 

7:00 pm Evening Worship  

14th Thursday - Flag Day 

16th Saturday 

7:30 am 11th step Prayer & Meditation 

7:30 pm Alcoholics Anonymous 

 

17th Sunday  - Father’s Day 

8:30 am Worship with Pastor Kelli 

  Special Congregational Meeting, -    
  Parking lot vote 

19th Tuesday      

9-3:00 pm Office Hours 

7:00 pm Council Meeting 

20th Wednesday  

9-3:00 pm Office Hours 

6:00 pm Bible Study 

7:00 pm Evening Worship  

21st Thursday  

7:00 pm Ginny’s Gems at Donna Meitner’s home 

  Summer Begins 

23rd Saturday  

7:30 am 11th step Prayer & Meditation    

7:30 pm Alcoholics Anonymous 

24th Sunday  

8:30 am Worship with Pastor Kelli                                

26th Tuesday 

9-3:00 pm Office Hours 

27th Wednesday  

9-3:00 pm Office Hours 

6:00 pm Bible Study 

7:00 pm Evening Worship  

30th Saturday  

7:30 am 11th step Prayer & Meditation    

7:30 pm Alcoholics Anonymous 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On behalf of Bethel Lutheran Church,      
we wish all Fathers a very Blessed Day on       
Sunday, June 17, 2018. 
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This summer I’ll be doing a sermon series on our different personalities and the different 

messages of grace that we need to hear. I learned about a tool in the last few years, called 

the Enneagram. It looks at 9 different personality types and our different motivations for why 

we do what we do and how we approach our lives. I have found the Enneagram to be one 

the most helpful tools for my ministry and has helped me be more compassionate and       

understanding of other people. I hope this will be helpful to you as well! See you this     

summer!  

Peace, Pastor Kelli 

                                                                           

Summer Sermon Series: 

What’s the good news  

   YOU need to hear? 
Using the Enneagram to talk about who we are and the 

grace we need. 

Wednesday, May 30 & Sunday, June 3: We all are different and we all need each 

other (Introduction to the Enneagram, pt. 1) 

Wednesday, June 6 & Sunday, June 10: “All have sinned and fallen short of the 

glory of God” (Intro, pt. 2) 

Wednesday, June 13 & Sunday, June 17: 1 “The Perfectionist” 

Wednesday, June 20 & Sunday, June 24: 2 “The Helper” 

Wednesday, June 27 & Sunday, July 1: 3 “The Achiever” 

Wednesday, July 4 (NO WORSHIP TONIGHT) & Sunday, July 8—BREAK IN SERIES 

Wednesday, July 11 & Sunday, July 15: 4: “The Individualist” 

Wednesday, July 18 & Sunday, July 22: 5: “The Investigator” 

Wednesday, July 25 & Sunday, July 29: 6: “The Loyalist” 

Wednesday, August 1 & Sunday, August 5: 7: “The Enthusiast” 

Wednesday, August 8 & Sunday, August 12: 8: “The Challenger”  

Wednesday, August 15 & Sunday, August 19: 9: “The 

Peacemaker”  

Wednesday, August 22 & Sunday, August 26: Finding 

Compassion and Grace for Each Other 
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CHRISTIAN SYMBOL—Serpent 

A serpent coiled around a fruit-bearing tree                     

symbolizes humanity’s first sin, when Adam and Eve,     

at the serpent’s tempting, disobeyed God by eating 

fruit from the Tree of the Knowledge of Good and Evil. 

The Genesis 3 account is often referred to as “The 

Fall,” and, though it doesn’t say so, the serpent is 

commonly understood as Satan.  

 

  

JUNE SCHEDULE FOR SUNDAYS  

  3rd   10th   17th   24th 
Altar:             Ginny   Barb   Vicki   Ginny 

Media:   Jean P   Jeanne K  Jochims   Schalk’s 

Ushers:   Debbie Z  Conner’s   Jochims   Ken P 

Worship Asst.:  Julie F   Open   Open   Open 

Lector:   Kathy D  Heidi L  Kate/Sara J  Ben/Jake S  

JULY SCHEDULE FOR SUNDAYS  

1st  8th   15th  22nd 29th 
Altar:   Ginny  Barb  Vicki  Julie  Ginny 

Media:  Jean P  Jeanne K Jochims  Schalk’s Ken P 

Ushers:  Debbie Z   Baseler/   Jochims  Conner’s  Ken P                                      

    Schmidt’s 

Worship Asst.: Julie F Open  Open  Open  Open 

Lector:  Kathy D Heidi L Kate/Sara J Ben/Jake S Open  

“PLEASE VOLUNTEER FOR ONE SUNDAY A MONTH, BETHEL NEEDS YOUR TIME AND TALENTS” 
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Faith, Family & Fun is an intergenerational program that brings families 
and kids together once a month on Saturday. Participants share lunch, 
learn Bible stories, make crafts (from birdhouses to homemade ice 
cream), share music and play games. Older kids make it fun by joining in 
to help everyone – even adults. The program is held on the second    
Saturday of each month from Noon to 2 pm. The  next meeting is on 
June 2, 2018.  RSVP by contacting Debbie Zortman, Heidi Lindhorst, or 
Julie Frahmann.      

                                                                                                                                    

 

BAPTISM 
Congratulations to: 

Austin (AJ) Gajewski who was baptized on Sunday, May 20th, 2018. 

 

Lots of smiles at the nursing home as  
flowers were handed out to residents for 
Mother’s Day. Our young ambassadors 
are   Austin Gajewski and Adam Jochims 
with Pastor Kelli Weiss. This is part of the 
Faith, Family, Fun program on the 2nd         
Saturday of each month. We got happy 
making other people happy and it felt 

1st COMMUNION  
Congratulations to: 

Casey Frahmann, Liam Frahmann, Austin (AJ) Gajewski, Grayson Hager,                    
Joel Heidenreich, Adam Jochims, Landon Metko & Ryder Rampolla.                          

These children made their 1st Communion on Sunday, May 20th, 2018. 
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Dear Dad 

   We have all met many men who were incredible fathers. These men taught their daughters and 

sons valuable life skills and lessons and made them strong, capable, independent and great     

contributors. Often these men filled more than the stereotypical role of fathers and found          

themselves in roles requiring them to maintain a delicate balance of emotions and feelings. 

   As we struggle to find a way to make Dad feel special in his day, consider something different 

and try d Dear Dad letter filled with memories and admissions of times you actually were listening 

and ways he impacted your life. 

   Dear Dad, 

   Thank you for being my dad and taking care of me and wanting the 

best for me. Thank you for working hard and setting a good example 

for me to follow. Thank you for sending me Garfield  comic strips in 

college when I was lonely. (Well...you get the idea and can substitute 

your own   experiences.) 

   Tell Dad a valuable lesson he taught you in the past year. Remind 

him of one of your favorite memories with him. Tell him why he makes 

you proud to have him as a father. 

   After he wipes the tears from his eyes, give him the floor and ask 

him to tell you about his father. Have him share his favorite father 

memory. Then join him in his favorite activity and make it a great    

father’s day. Happy Father’s Day to all you wonderful Dads! 

When in Church, Prayer requests can be made by filling in a 

prayer card (found near your seat or on the piano) and putting it in 

the offering plate or handing it to Pastor. Requests can be        

submitted confidentially at the church website, 

www.bethelmuskegoelc.org                                                                                    

                                                                                                                    

Please keep these people and situations in your prayers this 

week:                                                                

                                             

 

Pray for healing: Connor, Gail & Tom, Corey & Amber, Dale, Edna, Hailey Rose, Kathy Fischer, 
Jean, Russ Jones, Matt, Michelle, Pat Paprocki, Lela-Vern Pickart, Linda Radmer, Stevie, Taylor 
&Tony.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          
Pray for wisdom, strength, various personal issues: Michael F., & for those searching for work or 
better finances & our Political Leaders.  

Pray for Protection: Service Men & Women, our Country and its Leaders, Christians around the 
world, our Church & our Youth. 

Pray for, Food and Shelter for the homeless.                                                                                              

Pray for peace & comfort for: the family and friends of Deno Chartier who passed away on May 
9

th
. Pray for the family and friends of Christian D. who passed away recently and pray for family and 

friends of Edwin Siebert who passed away on May 1st. Pray for all those that have lost friends/   
family members through illness or injury or through acts of violence or nature. 

 



7  

 

 

       “HAPPENINGS” 
For June: 

            

 

 

 

 

      
     

  
 

Rummage Sale dates: Thursday, 
June 7

th
, 9:00 am – 5:00 pm;        

Friday, June 8
th
, 9:00 am – 5:00 pm; 

Saturday, and June 9
th
, 9:00 am to 

noon. You may drop off your items 
starting Sunday, June 3

rd
, 4:00 pm – 

7:00 pm. Rummage drop off is from 
June 3

rd
 to Wednesday, June 6

th
. 

     Vacations will be starting up and going 

strong & children will be out of school for 

the summer months. Festivals will be   

starting up, and there will be one or more 

around the area weekly through to the start 

up of winter.  What’s not to love about this 

time of year. 

     Please keep in mind, Bethel does not 

take a vacation. Bethel will always be here 

waiting for you and it does need you. So 

remember, with your busy lives of enjoying 

and celebrating, bring some of your         

visitors, friends and family to one of our 

Sunday or Wednesday Worship Services. 

When driving, please slow down and watch 

for children who will be everywhere shortly 

as schools let out for the summer months. 

Enjoy! 

MUSKEGO FOOD PANTRY                                                                                                                  

Open Every Thursday -                  

Drop off Donations - 9 am to noon                                                                                                                                           

Pick Up Food - 1 pm to 5 pm                                                                                                               

Open 1st & 3rd Saturday of the Month 

9 am to 11:00 am.                                                                          

S81 W19150 Apollo Drive -           

Muskego                                                                                      

Telephone number : 262-679-6448                                                                                                    

muskegofoodpantry@hotmail.com                                                                                                           

SP ECI A L  CO N GR EG A TI O N  

M EE TI N G  
On Sunday June 17, 2018 there will be a Spe-

cial Congregational Meeting after the 8:30 am 

worship service. 

It was discussed at council and at the             

informational meeting June 3rd to make     

renovations to the parking lot. The council   

received quotes from three businesses. We are 

looking to repave the fire lane and make    

renovations to the parking lot. Council needs 

approval to spend up to $20,000 for this      

project. 

A vote will be taken on June 17th. We would 

encourage and appreciate your presence at 

this meeting. 

SYNOD ASSEMBLY 

Was May 31 – June 2nd. It was a great 

opportunity to connect with other      

congregations in the Greater Milwaukee 

Synod. Ask Pastor Kelli if you want to 

know what we talked about. Look        

forward to more information in next 

month’s newsletter. 

Bethel’s Faith, Family, Fun attended an Open 

House on Sunday, June 2nd at Lutherdale           

Ministries in Elkhorn, WI. 

We had a great time playing games, going on 

a pontoon ride, trying archery, and high 

ropes! 

mailto:muskegofoodpantry@hotmail.com
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Make  some  noise! 
Below are Bethel’s 2018 recipients of the Noisy Can Offerings.                                                  

The Noisy Can Offering is collected on the second Sunday of each 

month. 

       July - The Guest House of  

January - Pastor’s Discretion      Milwaukee, Shelter 

February - St Vincent de Paul meal-site August - Lutheran Campus Corner 

March - Hope Center, Waukesha  September - Muskego Senior Taxi 

April - Lutherdale Bible Camp    October - Outreach for Hope, Inc. 

May - Flowers for Bethel              November - Gifts for Friends of Jesus 

June - Safe Babies, Healthy Families            December - Salvation Army,  

                      Red Kettle Donation   

The noisy can for June is to go to Safe Babies, Healthy Families in Waukesha. It is an organization dedicated 

to the well being and safety of innocent children in the community. Supplying education, support, and            

resources to new parents helps create a healthy early learning environment for their children. They are able 

to teach parents how they can be a positive influence and help their children reach their full potential.      

Safe Babies Healthy Families provides preventive care that works.                                                                            

                                                                                                                                                                          

 

 

 

Prayer Shawls Ministry                                                                   
Ginny’s Gems woman’s group meets the third Thursday of 

each month. The group meets for devotion and fellowship; 

they crochet and sew prayer shawls and lap blankets.   

Prayer shawls and blankets are then donated to local     

hospitals, nursing homes and rehab centers. If you would 

like to join this group or contribute to this ministry, please 

contact Julie Frahmann at 262-679-2038. The next meeting 

will be on Thursday, June 21st, at 7:00 pm at Donna       

Meitner’s home. Bring a friend! Thank you for your support.                                                                                                 
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Council Update & Message 

Bless everyone as we move into summer. Invite a friend or neighbor to worship. Reach out with 

Christ’s Love. 

~Council’s Busy in June~ 

1. The council is looking at companies to resurface and patch the Bethel parking lot. Be part of the 

conversation, join us for the Congregational Meeting June 3
rd

 after worship. 

2. Bethel and Mary Linsmeier School will be changing rooms in the educational wing to prepare for 

the fall session. 

3. We need your help and input as we look to repurpose the music room; the room with the file  

cabinets and council mail boxes. We are looking at this part of the building to create a safe, fun, and 

welcoming area for our youngest members by providing a toddler room for use during the worship 

service. That would mean moving the sheet music file cabinets out. There are four large cabinets, 

chocked full of awesome music and many great memories. Ed, (former choir director) has graciously 

agreed to take and use some of the music; it would be out on loan; it’s ours if we ever need it.       

Perhaps there are people or places you know of that can use/own some of our cantatas or choral 

music. Let me know. Wouldn’t it be great to know this same sheet music could be used again to 

touch lives and spread God’s word? Bethel’s choir memories will live on in our hearts forever! And 

…… you never know what the future will bring! 

Praise God with shouts of joy, all people! Sing to the glory of his name; offer him glorious praise! 
“How wonderful are the things you do! Psalm 66:1-3a 

~Did you notice~ 

The piano sounds awesome – it’s been tuned! 

There are several new members and a familiar face – Glenn, Eileen, and Laine 

The majority of rose bushes made it through the lingering winter, bloom on! 

                                                                       ~Join Me~ 

Let’s pot some flowers June 17
th

 after worship! There’s a blessing in this chore, come and see. 

Peace, Debbie Zortman, Council President 

CHURCH STAFF 
Pastor - Kelli Weiss, 805-405-9930, pastorkelliweiss@gmail.com  

Secretary - Dawn Vretenar, 262-835-1042, bethelmuskegoelc@gmail.com  

Musician - Heidi Surprenant, 414-425-6817, msurprenant@wi.rr.com  

Office Hours: Tuesday & Wednesday 9:00-3:00 pm 

 

CHURCH COUNCIL                                                                                                                                             

President - Debbie Zortman 262-662-0535                                                                                                                 

Vice President -  Dave Henkel  262-679-9544                                                                                                               

Secretary - Julie Frahmann  262-679-2038                                                                                                                   

Treasurer - Georgia Hainer 

Dan Conner 262-679-2768  Jim Lindhorst 262-679-1544                                                                             

Teri Orlando  262-679-0456  Barb Osberg 262-679-3905                                                                        

Ken Packer 262-650-9606                     

mailto:pastorkelliweiss@gmail.com
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Please present this coupon and                        

present it at the time of purchase. 


